
Class Three Newsletter – 8.12.17 

This Week... 
What a fantastic way to end the week and start the run down to Christmas! Our whole school trip to the 
Panto was a great success – Oh yes it was! The children all behaved well and were great ambassadors for 
Lea Endowed – well done! We have been working on poetry in our English this week and have been reading 
and writing shape poems after being inspired by The Slow Train on YouTube. It led to some excellent 
discussion and the introduction of the very tricky word – onomatopoeia. We are constantly working on up 
levelling our word choices and poetry was a really good way of doing so. We tackled time in our Maths. 
Some children are showing readiness for telling the time to the nearest minute and others need 
consolidation with o’clock, half past, quarter to and quarter past. Please continue to work on this at 
home, if possible, as it is a topic that needs regular practise. We have also enjoyed sharing our favourite 
Christmas stories with Mrs Morris and have been singing our hearts out in preparation for our Christmas 
Praise next week. 
We are busy preparing for our Christmas Fayre 
on Tuesday 12th December. 
We would appreciate donations of tombola prizes 
being sent into school. Chocolate, toiletries, 
bottled items and other appropriate small gifts 
would all be gratefully received. 
We are also collecting clean and good condition 
books to sell. 
Any cake donations would be appreciated on the 
morning of the Christmas Fayre. 
 
This event promises to be very exciting – stalls 
include fairy doors, bows and bobbles, tombola and 
raffle to name a few and, of course a visit to 
Santa himself. Please come along and support us. 
 

Forward Notice 

Monday 11th December – Year 3 Bible 
Presentations at 9.15am. Year 3 parents are 

warmly invited to attend. 

 Tue 12th Dec: Christmas Fayre from 3:30 – 
5:00pm  

Thur 14th Dec: KS2 Christmas Production at 6pm 

 Mon 18th Dec: KS2 Christmas party and Christmas 
dinner  

School will close on Thursday 21st December @2pm 

 
Special News! 

 
Christian Value Certificate – Humility 

Tyler Kilshaw for always putting others first and 
letting his light shine brightly in a quiet way. 

 
Curriculum Certificate – 

Ollie Whiteside for trying very hard with his 
shape poetry 

 
Writer of The Week –  

Jack Wignall for excellent personification in his 
shape poem 

 
 

Next Week... 
We will be very busy preparing for our Christmas 
Praise on Thursday which should be a joyful 
celebration of the birth of Jesus. We will be 
writing about Christmas during our English sessions 
and looking at how we can show God’s presence with 
us by acting as His ‘helping hands’. We shall move on 
to Geometry in Maths and look at 3D shape models, 
incorporating Christmas into the unit by looking at 
presents and wrapping. In our Science work we will 
be looking at the work of muscles and be making 
our own working muscle model! Mrs Morris will 
continue to sprinkle Christmas spirit through Class 
3 in Art! 


